




































































































































































Town Manager’s Report for the Period of  

September 9, 2019 – September 20, 2019 

1. Key Meetings Attended: 

o Monday, September 9, 2019 – Completed desktop user Cyber Training. 

o Monday, September 9, 2019 – Attended the Board of Selectmen’s Meeting. 

o Tuesday, September 10, 2019 – Attended the celebration of National Senior Center Month at our 

Senior Center for a session on “The Key to Aging Well”, put on by Kelly Bol and her staff and 

also attended by our local legislative delegation, Chief Warchol, and Superintendent McKinstry. 

o Wednesday, September 11, 2019 – Met with Kevin Callahan, Vocational Coordinator at NPS, to 

discuss a potential student internship program. 

o Wednesday, September 11, 2019 – Attended the Finance Committee Meeting. 

o Friday, September 13, 2019 – Held the Lasell Artificial Turf RFP proposal opening. 

o Tuesday, September 17, 2019 – Attended the School Building Committee Meeting. 

o Wednesday, September 18, 2019 – Met with internal working group to review the Lasell Field 

RFP Submittals in order to make a shortlist recommendation to the BPCC. 

o Wednesday, September 18, 2019 – Attended the Finance Committee and BPCC Meetings. 

o Thursday, September 19, 2019 – Attended a Mass Managers Association (MMMA) meeting in 

Fort Devens and also attended a MMMA Police Chiefs/Managers Subcommittee meeting. 

2. Balmer School Building Project:  The School Building Committee met this past Tuesday, 

September 17th to go over invoices and CM amendments that included sub-bid results.  The project 

construction by Fontaine Brothers is well under way.  Grading, tree removal and replacement of a 36” 

drainage culvert across the site have taken place.  The 3rd party sewer analysis has been completed 

and forwarded to the OPM for review.  Fontaine is preparing the Building Permit application for 

review.  The Committee meets again on October 1, 2019. 

3. Fire Station Project (Feasibility Study):  The BPCC met with Kaestle-Boos Architects this past 

week on Wednesday, September 18, 2019.  Highlights of the meeting included an update from KBA 

on the Fire Programming, draft response time analysis, site selection and criteria analysis, and draft 

site restriction plans.  KBA and the BPCC are still working to finalize these components of the study.  

Once complete, the Town Manager will schedule a special BOS meeting to have KBA and the BPCC 

present these items in order to get feedback from the Board and public.  Following that BOS meeting, 

the project items will be posted on the Town’s website to garner additional feedback.   

4. Lasell Field Turf Project:  The RFP responses (7 were submitted on 9/13/19) were reviewed by a 

working group of NPS High School Principal Tim McCormick, NPS Facilities Director Richard 

Maglione, Friends of Lasell Rep Tim Labrie, BPCC members Steve Nye and Michael Beaudoin, and 

myself.  The group made a recommendation for interviews to BPCC at their meeting this past week 

on Wednesday, September 18th.  The BPCC will be interviewing the firms of Activitas, Gale 

Associates, WDA, and Vertex on Wednesday, September 25th with the hope of selecting a design firm 

and issue a Notice to Proceed with the design aspect of the project at their meeting on October 2nd. 

5. Recreational Marijuana:  The Host Community Agreements for True Nature’s Wellness (retail), 

Eskar (retail and cultivation) and The Botanist (cultivation) have all been approved by the BoS.  The 

applicants’ next steps include getting local site permitting (Planning Board/ConCom) and Cannabis 

Control Commission approvals.   


